
 

Band History On Display In 
The AHS Music Department 

 ecent donations of AHS Band 
 memorabilia  are being added to the 
 ñHistorical displayò  that is expanding in 
the AHS Music Room. 
 Martha Messenheimer Reed ô62 shared a 3 x 
5 foot photo of the 100+ member band in uniform, 
gathered for the 1961 football campaign. Martha had 
purchased the picture at a band reunion fundraiser 
auction in 1991. It had been proudly displayed in her 
office until recent retirement and down-sizing. Many 
of the members pictured have autographed their 
image (If you would like to sign your likeness, contact 

Winter-Spring 2020 

Shaun Fontaine, current band director, for a time to 
meet in the school). 
 David Gross ô62 donated a band jacket from 
his cedar closet, with a script ñAHS Marching Bandò 
embroidered on the back (Red with cotton elastic 
collar and cuffs, in the style of the day!). David 
retired and was moving to a smaller home. He felt it 
was the right time to share his ótreasured possession.ô 
 Shaun Fontaine and the current band boosters 
are collecting band uniforms from the past. They are 
having each era of uniform framed and displayed in 
the music department at AHS. Currently they have a 
sample uniform from 1946, 1966, 1985 and 2018. To 
complete the collection and presentation they are still 
looking for uniforms from the following eras: 
 
¶ 1926 to 1936 
¶ 1937 to 1945 (already framed, donated by Jack     
 Madison ô46) 
¶ 1946 to 1970 (the 1967 to 1970 framing cost is  
 pledged, but uniform is needed) 
¶ 1971 to 1979 
¶ 1980 to 1987 (already framed, donated by a  
 member of the Class of ô85) 
¶ 1988 to 2000 
¶ 2001 to 2008 
¶ 2009 to present 
 
Your help is needed: If you have access or 
information about locating any of the missing 
uniforms, please contact Mr. Fontaine 330-829-1234 
ext 2267 or fontainesh@alliancecityschools.org 

R 

 LOSS IN THE AHS FAMILY 

Madeline Montavon Wright age 27 and a 
teacher for five years in the AHS Math 
Department died in a car accident on December 
6, 2019. óMaddieô served as 2019 Class 
Advisor. It seemed, as if, she knew every 
student by name and she unselfishly 
volunteered her time as a tutor during her lunch 
and after school. She was a well liked and 
respected teacher who had a way of putting her 
students at ease and in a frame of mind for 
learning. She will be missed! 

Band Director Shaun Fontaine ô97 models the Band 

Jacket donated by David Gross ô62, with the encased 

band uniform worn from 1980 to 1987 (lighter blue), 

the 1937 to 1945 version (darker blue) and the band 

picture from the 1961 season donated by Martha 

Messenheimer Reed ô62. 

(Continued on page 3) 
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 AHS Class Reunion plans for 2020 
Class Date  Place  Contact Information 
1953 Wed, Apr 22, 2020  Luncheon, Chives at Noon 
 Wed, July 22, 2020  Picnic - Log Cabin at Silver Jean Carroll Webster 
          Park, bring a casserole to  330-823-1218 
          share and a white elephant 
          gift for Bingo 
1955 Fri, Aug 14, 2020  Mixer/Reunion (65th) at  Jim Ramser 330-823-6489 or 
          Chives Grille   Carl Dietz 330-596-1010  
1960 Sat, Aug 8, 2020  Alliance Elks   Mary Ellen Anderson Clark 
         Meclark1942@roadrunner.com  
1968 Sat, June 27, 2020  Sebring Mansion 6:00 pm 70th Debbie Carr Martin 
     Birthday Party - progressive  330-428-2893 or 
          dinner - Casual dress,  martin.deborah470@gmail.com 
          $45.00 per person  
1970 Fri, July 24, 2020  Elks Pavilion - 50th Reunion Patty Sassaman Zwick 
 Sat, July 25, 2020  Alliance Country Club  ahs1970reunion@gmail.com 
1975 Fri, July 31, 2020  Mixer at Chives Grille 6:00 Janis Taylor Williams 419-565-2225 
          45th Reunion       janis.1.williams@gmail.com 
 Sat, Aug 1, 2020  Dinner Dance at Elks  Bob Sherwood 925-766-1111 
          Cocktails 5:00, Dinner 6:00      rsherwood@sherwoodelectric.com 
          $25.00 per person 
1995 Sat, Aug 1, 2020  Elks Pavilion   Nathan Weibush nweibush@gmail.com 

For updated information about reunion plans, birthday parties or Class luncheons, 
go to the AHS Foundation website at www.ahsalumnifoundation.org 

Class of 1968 70th Birthday Party 

(Continued on next page) 

GRADUATES REVISITED 

Band History (continued) 

1930-1949 
John Chelberg ô35 left high school before graduation 
to join the Navy, where he served for twenty years: 
The Spanish Civil War in 1938, World War II 1941-
45 and Korea 1950-52. He earned his G.E.D. and 
Bachelorôs Degree and spent twenty years as a 
teacher after the Navy. 
Dorothy Albrich Brunie ô39 celebrated her 100th 
birthday on February 7, 2020. Congratulations 
Dorothy!!! 
 
 Chester óChetô Pickard AHS Class of 1942 is 95 
years old, a veteran of the 82nd Airborne Division 
and the D-Day invasion of Europe. He was 
recently interviewed for an article in the 
Atascadero, California, newspaper and Colony 
Magazine. The following is an excerpt from that 
interview ñéartillery fire lit up the sky. At 19 
years of age, Chet took one fateful leap into the 
clean night air over Normandy and plummeted 
into the annals of history.ò The lengthy article 
included a current picture and a picture of Chet 
and four other young paratroopers who ójumpedô 
with him. During the interview, Chet focused on 
his more humorous, recollections of a scary time 
for the millions of soldiers protecting our freedom, 
but the reality of war shown through as he 
described landing at 0200 hours with nothing but 
silence to accompany him and searching to find 
his comrades for nearly an hour.  

Ellen Mary Bedford Kump ô41 sends 
óGREETINGSò to all her classmates from Minerva, 
Ohio. She still lives in the house she moved into in 
1952 after her marriage. Ellen Mary and her husband 
raised five daughters in that house. 
Thanks to Dolores Greek Lapp ô49 for donating a 
1917 Chronicle that belonged to her aunt, Dorothy 
Leonard Hawkins 1919 graduate. 
 
1950-1959 
Walter A Linder ô50 writes that he really enjoys 
reading the newsletter and appreciates it being 
published. (Ed. Note: Anyone can read the last 10 
years of newsletters on the AHS Foundation website 
www.ahsalumnifoundation.org click on the ómoreô 
tab. 
Bob Qualk donated a 1950 Chronicle to the AHS 
Foundation collection. Thanks Bob! 
Ron Hively ô53 appreciates and  ñreally likes the 
newsletter.ò  
Ron Feller ô53 sends ñHELLOò to all his classmates.  
Imogene Simmons Williams ô53 took an early 
retirement in 1990 to take care of her mother. Since 
then, she has had a chance to travel from Chicago to 
see many of her classmates and friends. Imogene 
says, ñWe still look like the glorious class of ô53.ò 
She longs to see you all again. 
William óWild Billô Helsel ô55 sent the following 
information after his son encouraged him to share 
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Following our fiftieth reunion, great 
interest was expressed in gathering in the 
summer of 2020 for a 70th birthday party. Your 
committee has arranged for that party to be 
held at the Sebring Mansion on Saturday, June 
27, 2020, starting at 6:00 pm. The Sebring 
Mansion is located at 385 W Ohio Ave, 
Sebring, Ohio. 

This will be an informal event with a 
cash bar; dress casual. The Mansion is 
wheelchair accessible. Per person charge is 
$45.00 for use of the facility and a progressive 
dinner. We will be using the entire facility. 

We are hopeful that many classmates 
will join us for this birthday celebration 
(Saturday, June 27, 2020). It promises to be a 
memorable evening full of opportunities to 
share memories and renew friendships. 

 
Please send payment for $45.00 per person to: 

Debbie Carr Martin ó68   
2479 Blenheim Ave    
Alliance, Ohio 44601-4552 

 martin.deborah470@gmail.com  
 

Overnight accommodations are available at the 
Mansion. To obtain the reduced room rate, 
contact Debbie. (330-428-2893)  

Class of 1968 70th Birthday Party 

(Continued on page 4) 

his experiences, óWild Billô has lived in Tampa, Florida, 
since 1959, except for two overseas US Air Force tours. 
He retired from the Air Force as a Computer Maintenance 
Tech and earned a degree in Electronics. He is a member 
of the Tampa Bowling Hall of Fame. He has won several 
tournaments in Florida and is the first Tampa bowler to 
average 200 or better (1962). While in the service he won 
bowling tournaments in France, Belgium, Holland, 
England, Germany, Spain and Italy. Bill set the worldôs 

 

Shaun Fontaine ô97 shows you the 

cursive stitching on the back of 

the early 1960ôs jacket, with the 

encased uniforms on display in 

the band room at AHS. 

PATHFINDER AWARDS PRESENTED   

 Alliance High School alumni and long serving Alliance citizens 
who have helped and inspired local minority students, and all students, 
to establish and achieve their goals, were recognized by the Alliance 
City School System. 
 During three presentations held at Alliance Middle School, 
University of Mount Union and Alliance High School ceremonies, 
current Alliance students introduced, presented awards and thanked 
each recipient for their contributions to student success and the 
betterment of our community. 
 
Pathfinder Award recipients for 2020 are: 
 
       Recipient   Award 
¶ John óBuddyô Gasparik Humanitarianism 
¶ Julie Johnson Poyser ó73 Education 
¶ Sarah Morris Brown ô61 Citizenship/Government & Education 
¶ Bishop Nick Myers ó69 Arts 
¶ Dyanna Myers ó73 Arts 
¶ Gloria Whiteley McGrath Education and Humanitarianism 
¶ Gary King ô73  Education and Arts 
¶ Matthew Horning ô95 Humanitarianism and Education 
 
The pathfinder award highlights the careers of ñTrailblazers for Student 
Success.ò 
 
 
 

Band History (continued) 

Thank you to Jerry Petros & Jenevieve of Alliance Coins 
& Jewelry for donating an AHS commemorative plate 
depicting the 1956 Aviator Football team. 

Graduates Revisited (Continued) 
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(Continued on next page) 

       12-31-19            12-31-18             12-31-17 
       ------------             -----------              ----------- 
AHS Foundation Genôl Scholarship Fund       $ 949,938           $ 786,216            $ 732,910 
Megan Adelman Scholarship        16,938       15,932        16,536 
Gary L. Andreani Scholarship        28,281       26,620        27,775 
William & Mary Lou Baker        77,844       72,886        75,366      
Carli/Cowan Scholarship         25,806       24,066        24,658 
Class of 1963 Scholarship        28,189       25,950        26,501 
Class of 1965 Scholarship        37,437       33,883        33,366 
Coastal Pet/Stout Family Scholarship       54,318       25,000             -  
Days of Glory Scholarship        31,742       29,543        28,715     
F. Kermit Donaldson Scholarship        29,629       27,769        28,752 
Donna Clayton Floyd Scholarship       76,159       62,016        64,435  
Furcolow Football Scholarship        37,016       34,112        35,344 
Edwin & Ruth Gibson Scholarship       33,938       30,937        31,150 
Eugene L. Haidet Scholarship        26,988       25,414        17,540 
R. G. Hamrick Scholarship        10,834       11,379        12,935 
John & Roene Klusch Scholarship  1,117,300          1,054,333           1,093,392 
Mel Knowlton Scholarship      162,552             151,950                 156,959 
Jim Lear Scholarship         16,405       14,878        14,821 
Dave & Goldie Mainwaring Scholarship       75,559       70,879        73,220 
Dorothea & Owen McCoy Scholarship       13,394       12,661        13,243 
Margaret Peach Scholarship        40,649       38,055        39,303 
Christopher Penny Scholarship        26,609       25,311       26,417   
Pietrocola Family Scholarship        33,485       30,881        31,639 
Ray & Eva Mae Peters Reighart Scholarship    107,346        98,011           - 
Beverly Robertson Yeagley Scholarship       34,068       31,917        33,028 
Rockhill PTO Scholarship        15,263       14,293        14,787 
Byron & Isabel Saffell Scholarship     165,854             154,974                  158,502 
Brett Streza Scholarship         80,536       65,134        56,575 
Theresa Utterback Family Scholarship       78,378       74,515        74,956 
Thomas A Mangino Chapter-Vietnam Vets      31,250       27,990        27,575                       
        -----------             -----------                 ---------- 
 TOTAL                $3,463,705        $3,097,505               $2,970,398 
              ========               ========               ======== 

BALANCE FOR FUNDS ADMINISTERED BY THE AHS FOUNDATION 

Graduates Revisited (continued) 
record for six games during the 1963 BPAA Match Play 
Tournament with a ópinfallô of 1454, his high game in 
that set was 299. He bowled in an exhibition match with 
professional bowlers Joe Joseph and Dick Weber. Bill 
still bowls three times a week. 
Marilyn Kuntzman Wallace ô56 sends her ñHELLOò 
from Indiana to all her classmates. 
Joyce Hoffman Thorpe ô56 is eighty-one years old, still 
living in Alliance. 
Neva Wyrick Winter ô57 and her sister, Faye Wyrick 
Renz ô49, send their appreciation to Neil Allen ô53 for 
his gift in memory of their brothers Joe Wyriick ô53 and 
David Wyrick ó54. Neva reported that Joe and Neil both 
played the French horn and her brother David  played the 
Baritone, all in the AHS Band under the direction of Eric 
Duro, Neva played the French horn as well, albeit a few 
years later. She writes of ñTerrific memories.ò 
Nancy Iden Carlson ô59 is retired from Eaton 
Corporation. She is currently serving as secretary for the 

Case Western Reserve University Alumni Board. 
Robert Shanks ô57 is living in Orlando, Florida, after 
retiring from Walt Disney World. 
The Class of 1959 decided to make the 60th reunion, 
held in 2019, their last. They are replacing it with 
quarterly luncheons (2nd Wednesday, Jan, Apr, July and 
Oct) 1:00 pm at the Purple Olive on west State Street. 
The balance ($ 2,178.00) in the Class treasury was 
donated to the AHS Foundation, Mel Knowlton 
Memorial Scholarship Fund. Thank you to the Class of 
1959! 
 
1960-1969 
Will Shellenberger ô60 graduated from Grove City 
College and earned his Masterôs Degree in Public 
Administration at the University of Washington 
(Seattle). He retired as a Commander, from the U S 
Navy after twenty years of service, spent twenty 
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 The annual dues that we suggest are 
designated to cover costs incurred by the 
Foundation such as: newsletter printing and 
mailing, office supplies, bonding insurance and 
miscellaneous other expenses. 
 As the Foundation has grown and provided 
more Scholarships from the earnings of your 
Donations and Memorial gifts, these year to year 
operating expenses have grown. 
 Please consider a gift of $20.00 annual dues 
to assist in covering these increased expenses. If 
you are just beginning your support of the AHS 
Foundation, this may be a good place for you to 
start. 

AHS ALUMNI ANNUAL  
DUES REMAIN AT $ 20.00  

Graduates Revisited (continued) 
years in the Financial Services industry, has been 
retired for thirteen years and is ñstill going strong.ò 
Gary Burkle ô61 wrote that he was honored at a 
Veterans Day luncheon at his granddaughter Skylerôs 
Middle School. Gary served in The U S Navy 1961-
67. He asked all of us to remember those who did not 
return: including classmates Ralph Hunt ó61 and Bill 
Ruth ó61 and, men Gary served with, Navy Pilots 
Tom Schroeffle, Paul Kruke, Bill Mann and Naval 
Intelligence Officer John Hoerner. 
Catherine Young Galati ô62 is a retired Mental 
Health Therapist living in Maryland. 
Roger Valentine ô63 is a retired Machine Shop 
owner and Industrial Arts teacher, living in 
Wellington, Ohio. 
Ginny Abblett ô63 is still an artist, splitting time 
between Denver and Taos. See her website at 
ginnyabblett.com, ñgreat gifts for any time of the 
yearò 
David Baldwin ô64 writes that his parents were 
enthusiastic supporters of the high school band under 
the direction of John Weitzel. David just retired after 
teaching trumpet at the University of Minnesota 
School of Music for forty-five years. He now lives in 
Cornwall, New York. 
Mary Beth Hunter donated AHS memorabilia; Bob 
Hunter ô64 had saved Red & Blue newsletters, Jr-Sr 
Prom mementos, an Athletic Letter, and more: Thank 
you for sharing with the AHS Foundation. 
Jerry Stine ô65 lives in Maumee, Ohio. Jerry earned 
his Student Pilot Certificate in 1963 and still flys. Go 
Aviators! 
Thanks to Bob Graham ô65 for donating his 1963 
and 1964 Chronicles to be shared with other AHS 
graduates. ñSpring cleaningò last fall reminded Bob 
to reduce his óstuff.ô He held on to 1965, but is 

sharing his underclass yearbooks. If you are 
searching for any yearbook, ask the Foundation. If 
we have extras in our collection, we will be glad to 
share them with you.   
Philip Kuceyeski ô66 is retired, living in Perrysburg, 
Ohio. 
 
1970-1979 
Dave & Margaret Rowland Brandon ó71/ô73 send 
their encouragement to continue awarding 
scholarships to deserving AHS graduates. ñThe 
amount awarded is amazing!ò  
 
1980-2019 
Michael Snider ô84 is a pilot for Delta Airlines, 
living in California. Mike was co-captain for the 
Aviator football team his senior year. They were 
Federal League Champions with a 10-0 record. 

In December, 2019, the AHS Athletic Hall of Fame Committee welcomed 34 new members to the 
Aviator Hall of Fame. Athletic Director Mike Schott ô88 appointed Ron Kuceyeski ô72 and Ron Cox ó65 as 
Co-Chairmen of the newly re-formed twelve member selection committee. Planning for the event began in 
the early summer. 

The committee looked at existing nominations and reviewed high school records looking for AHS 
graduates who had attained All-Ohio status in their sport who had not been previously elected. 

On December 6, 2019, prior to a varsity basketball game, the newly elected members were introduced 
to the crowd and the following night an induction ceremony was held in the AHS Auditorium. 

On Saturday, the ceremony began with a welcome from Mike Schott and a congratulatory video from 
David Baker, CEO, Professional Football Hall of Fame. Ron Kuceyeski introduced current Hall of Fame 
members present and Master of Ceremonies Mike Gallina, Vice President, Organizational Development and 
Community Development for Aultcare and a former Teacher and Coach in the Alliance City Schools, 
introduced the AHS Athletic Hall of Fame Class of 2019. Each inductee was presented an engraved plaque by 
committee members Dick Murray and Ron Kuceyeski and Mr. Gallina spoke of the athletic achievements of 
each while a picture and summation of their athletic career was displayed electronically on the screens to 
either side of the auditorium stage. (Listed on next page are the Class of 2019 Inductees.) 

AHS ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTS 34 NEW MEMBERS 
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ATHLETE   GRADUATION YEAR SPORT   INDUCTED 
Marcus Adelman  2002    Wrestling   2019 
Christopher James Banks 2005    Football   2019 
Tremayne D Banks  1992    Football   2019 
Coty Bates   2007    Baseball   2019 
Dr. James Brunie  1970    Coach-Soccer   2019 
Joshua Cintron  2006    Wrestling   2019 
Manuel Cintron  2009    Wrestling   2019 
Jeff Cottle-White  2008    Track    2019 
Cameron Cox   2019    Football   2019 
Ryan Duchon   1999    Football   2019 
Samuel Erchick  2009    Soccer    2019 
Samuel Etherton  2011    Soccer    2019 
Mark Garner   2005    Track    2019 
Jeff Graffice   1988    Baseball, Basketball  2019 
Brint Gurung   2007    Soccer    2019 
Rod Howell   1996    Track (Discus)   2019 
Daijin óDuceô Johnson 2018    Football & Wrestling  2019 
Stone Johnson   2017    Track (Long Jump)  2019 
Tiana Jalisa Corrine Jones 2010    Golf    2019 
Gary King, Sr.   1973    Coach-Basketball  2019 
Jacob óJ Jô Kukura  2014    Basketball   2019 
Emmanuel óEmmaô Lopez 2019    Baseball   2019 
Steven D Love II  2005    Track    2019 
Curtis Lundgren  1999    Track    2019 
Aaron Maley   2019    Football   2019 
Jonathan Ogline  2002    Track    2019 
John óJackô Recchiuti  2018    Football   2019 
Tim Saunders   2008    Baseball   2019 
Taurice Scott   2012    Football   2019 
Michelle Sticker Bennett 1979    Swimming   2019 
Nick Strata   2014    Soccer    2019 
Matthew Walker  2007    Football, Wrestling  2019 
                 & Track (Shot-put) 
Trent White   2005    Football   2019 
Samantha Zink  2007    Track & Cross Country 2019 
 
After the presentations, all were invited to attend a reception in the entry hall of the high school with an 
opportunity to greet the new and former inductees and the Hall of Fame selection committee members. 

AHS ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTS 34 NEW MEMBERS (Continued) 

 2019 AHS Athletic Hall of Fame Selection committee: 
 
Danielle Jones Bergert ó94 
Mike Brown, Review Sports 
Jen Wollam Butcher ó98 
Ron Cox ô65, Co-chairman 
Greg Gemberling ó78 
John Hampu ó69 
Anita Jorney-Gifford ô81 
Gary King ô73 
Ron Kuceyeski ô72, Co-chairman 
Dick Murray óFac 
Mike Schott ô88, Athletic Director 
Corey Unckrich ó08 
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Daijin óDuceô Johnson 
2018 

Michelle Sticker Bennett 
1979 

Steven D Love II  
2005 

Ryan Duchon 
1999 

Curtis Lundgren 
1999 

Samuel Etherton 
2011 

Matthew Walker 
2007 

Tim Saunders 
2008 

Coty Bates 
2007 

Marcus Adelman 
2002 

Tiana Jalisa Corrine Jones 
2010 

Cameron Cox 
2019 

Tremayne D Banks 
1992 

Brint Gurung 
2007 

Jacob óJ Jô Kukura 
2014 

Samantha Zink 
2007 


